Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

Regular Meeting, December 12, 2017
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, December 12, 2017.  Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.
Members in Attendance
Committee Members Cynthia Stevens (Chair), Helen Gallagher, Gary Mummert, George Buck and Pete Viola were present.  
Approval of Minutes from October 19, 2017:
Gary Mummert made a motion to accept the Minutes. Pete Viola seconded the motion. 
                                Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion passed)
 

General Correspondence:  
· Finance Department budget information.
· Notice from the Town Clerk’s Office regarding resignations.  They must be done in writing.  The effective date will be the date specified on the resignation, or upon the date of submission.  A form was provided for convenience.  
· Meeting Calendar for 2018 reflecting the third Tuesday of each month.  Cynthia mentioned she was unavailable for the January meeting.  Recording Secretary Lisa Arasim mentioned she was unavailable for the July meeting. 
Public Comment: None

New Business:

Pond and Lake Management Workshop: Cynthia and Gary reported on the New York State Dept. of Environmental Conservation Pond and Lake Management Workshop they attended December 7 in White Plains, NY. The workshop included topics including:
· Introduction to the Ecology of Ponds, Lakes and Reservoirs with Stephen J. Souza, Ph.D, Founder, Princeton Hydro, LLC and Instructor at Temple, Rutgers, and Montclair State Universities.  

· What You Can Do About Aquatic Invasive Plants with Catherine McGlynn, Ph.D. Aquatic Invasive Species Coordinator, New York State Dept. of Environmental Conservation.
· The Lakes of Westchester County: What We Know and What You Can Do to Help with Scott Kishbaugh, P.E., Chief Lake Monitoring and Assessment Section, New York State Dept. of Environmental Conservation.
· A Practical Approach to Dealing with Stormwater with Jeremy Farrell, P.h.D., Water Quality Specialist, Lake George Association, and Post-Doctoral Research Associate, DFWI.

· Design and Implementation of a Lake Management Plan with Stephen J. Souza, Ph.D, Founder, Princeton Hydro, LLC and Instructor at Temple, Rutgers, and Montclair State Universities.  

Regarding Ball Pond, Cynthia realized the committee does not know enough about the Bathymetry (the study of underwater depth of lake, equivalent of topography) and Hydrology (a science dealing with the properties, distribution, and circulation of water on and below the earth's surface). Some other key points for her were that Blue Green Algae is a bacteria, not an algae, and it is toxic. Alum, which binds with phosphorous, was discussed as an option for ridding lakes of bacteria, but it is toxic to fish and has been associated with Alzheimer’s disease.  Alum is also expensive at $35 for a 5-pound bag and is used in deeper water of eight feet. 
She enjoyed learning about New York’s Boat Steward Program that helps prevent invasive species from entering lakes by enlisting volunteers to check boats at boat ramps before they launch.   Vermont has something similar in a Greeter Program.
She also shared a report from the Vermont Agency of Natural Resources from November 2017 called Report Regarding the State’s Aquatic Invasive Species Spread Prevention Efforts, and How to Control the Transport of Aquatic Nuisances to and From Lake Champlain. Vermont has installed decontamination stations with power washers to clean boats with 140-degree  water.  The power washing stations cost about $7500 and the program costs an average $30,000 annually for trained staff and maintenance costs.  

With regard to stopping invasives from entering Ball Pond, Cynthia would like us to be more proactive.  She has obtained permission from the State to install signs regarding cleaning of kayaks before entering Ball Pond for the boat launch area.  She noticed the Zebra mussels sign was taken down and had it reinstalled. She would also like Friends of Ball Pond volunteers to inspect boats when Friends of Ball Pond hosts their concerts and kids’ races.  

Gary suggested a soft approach of handing out CT DEEP flyers and speaking with people at the boat launch wearing the Investigator’s t-shirts, since BPAC has no real power to stop people from still using their boats on the pond. It was suggested that when Friends of Ball Pond send their invitations out for events, they remind guests that boats should be cleaned before putting them into Ball Pond.    

Pete offered to put signs up at his community beach.  
Gary liked learning about the Lake-Friendly Living program at the workshop.  He suggested Friends of Ball Pond help create a brochure with suggestions for homeowners regarding buffer zones, septic systems and other guidelines.  Gary sent a link to the committee on Diet for a Small Planet along with a link for the CT DEEP flyers.  
Gary questioned whether pink lilies are actually an invasive species.  He was unable to find them on any list of invasive species in Connecticut or New York.  They were costly to remove.  Cynthia said they form a thick mat barrier that prevents people from entering the pond and were very bad in front of the Szabo’s house until Friends of Ball Pond paid to have them removed. By then, the pinks had spread to several other points around the pond.  George said the species of pink water lilies currently in the pond can grow in deeper water.

The Budget
2017-2018
Still remaining in the 2017-2018 budget is $612 for salaries and $7120 for weed control, less an outstanding invoice from George Benson for $600 for weed analysis.  Gary suggested using the balance of the weed control budget on Phragmites (including along the entrance to the boat launch and the marshy area) and cattails.  He offered to acquire bids.  Cynthia also suggested Japanese Knotwood as well. George said both phragmites and Japanese Knotwood need to be cut down a few times in a season to stop their growth.  After a few years, they will be gone.  They need to be cut down with a sickle attachment after their initial growth, but before they generate seed pods or flowers. (June timeframe).  Another option is covering them with plastic, but that creates other issues.  For weeds in water, Gary mentioned biodegradable jute mats as an option to explore.

2018-2019

Cynthia is unavailable to attend the Town budget meeting for BPAC January 9 at 10:00 am in Town Hall. Pete and Gary will attend.

The committee agreed that the same amount of money as 2017-2018 should be requested, as we intend to apply for more carp and continue an aggressive plan to tame phragmites.
Adjournment
Pete Viola made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 p.m. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

The next Regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee is scheduled for Thursday January 16, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room 
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
